Stone Lake Elementary PTO General Meeting - December 12, 2017

The December meeting of the Stone Lake PTO was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by Jessica Trudell.

Attendees: Jessica Trudell, Kelly Manning, Mark Beard, Yvette Sack, Sarah Castro, Sabrina Raasch, Teisha Tadich-Dariano, Jacquline Smith, Sharon Gellineau, Patrina Baggett, Colleen Childers.

Approval of Board Meeting minutes: A motion was made by Sharon Gellineau and seconded by Sabrina Raasch to approve the minutes from the November 14th meeting. Jessica Trudell called for a vote to approve the motion. All present members were in favor; no objections or abstentions.

Approval of Treasurer's Report: Kelly Manning reported on the November Treasurer's Report. Items mentioned: Moana minimum day movie brought in \$630 and Holiday Shop Vendor Fair was a success. A motion was made by Jacquline Smith and seconded by Teisha Tadich-Dariano to approve the Treasurer's report from the November 14th meeting. Jessica Trudell called for a vote to approve the motion. All present members were in favor; no objections or abstentions.

Shed Purchase: Jessica Trudell reported the purchase of the shed was made for PTO storage. Cost for the shed was \$2800 and \$300 for delivery. Site modification will need to be approved before delivery.

Holiday Shop: Jessica Trudell reported the event was well attended and brought in \$1300 before expenses. Sixth graders will receive \$141 towards end of year project for their help with selling refreshments. Feedback was given by other members: is there possibility to have another Vendor shop in spring around Mother's Day.

Minimum Day Movie: Jessica Trudell reported flyers were sent out to teachers today and move is Emoji Movie. Movie will be on December 20th. Feedback provided by members about last movie day: kids playing in bathroom, several students becoming disrespectful to parents, and some 6th graders attempting to leave before movie ended. Jessica Trudell discussed that rules have always been no leaving before movie is over and kids must stay in MP room. Mr. Beard discussed possible consequences of not being able to attend future movie days if students are disrespectful to parent volunteers.

Spirit Wear Site Sale and Teacher Polos: Sabrina Raasch reported site sale for spirit wear on Thursday after school. Text notification will occur. Polo shirts for staff will be coming soon.

PE Equipment and Playground Equipment: Jessica Trudell reported that the grant from Dick's Sporting Goods was not given. Need to ask Mr. Barros what is needed for spring PE. Feedback

from members included: Mr. Barros asking for water bottles during warmer weather and PTO has a water cooler he can use for warm weather. Also, a reminder that he is eligible for \$150 as a teacher.

Math Night 3-14-18: Jessica Trudell reported Mathnasium is sponsoring event (they will set up and conduct event for free). Event will be held on Pi Day (3-14-18) from 6-8pm. Event will encourage fun ways to help kids with math skills. More details to come.

Principal's Report:

Mr. Beard reported on the following:

- Registration for Kindergarten and TK on January 4th. Packets available. Reminder that time and date stamp are important.
- The City of Elk Grove has approved putting a stop sign with lighted crosswalk on Lakepoint Dr. Should be completed sometime in 2018.
- Coffee Klatch on 1-8-18 will be in the evening and include discussion about District Dashboard.
- Possible chess club coming to Stone Lake. Met with organizer recently and start up will be in January on Wednesday's from 1:55-2:55. It will available to 1st-6th graders, only 26 students allowed in club, and will have a cost of \$98 for 6 weeks.
- No decision made from District about changing calendar yet. When information comes in it will be disseminated.

Open Forum: Jessica Trudell reported Wonder movie presale brought in \$24 for fundraising.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 6:35pm on a motion by Jacquline Smith and seconded by Teisha Tadich-Dariano.